Town of Bergen Planning Board
Minutes of January 26th 2017
Bergen Town Hall

Present: Chairman Fink, Dominick Camelio, Andrew Fink, Mark Gerhardy, Kathi McLaughlin and 

Lou Romano

Also Present: Dave Mason, ZEO; Paul Thompson and Jake Maurer of Thompson Builds, Albert Donovan, and Tim Donovan

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. A motion to approve the October 2016 minutes was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried (November and December 2016 meetings were cancelled due to no new business).
Triple-0 Expansion. Paul Thompson and Jake Maurer of Thompson Builds were present at the meetingrepresenting Luke Giannone of Triple-O Mechanical The expansion will consist of constructing an 85x80 addition off the west side of the existing Triple-Obuilding. The addition willbeused mainly as a warehouse for inventory/parts storage. Additional offices were also shown on the site plan. After reviewing the site plan, board members did not see any problems. Chairman Fink informed Mr. Thompson that a detailed site plan and any necessary paperwork will be needed for the next meeting. Due to the location on a county road, the proposal will have to be reviewed by the County Planning Board.
Donovan Subdivision. Tim Donovan and his son Albert Donovan were present at the meeting to discuss their subdivision plans for 6590 North Lake Road. Mr. Donovan would like to subdivide 72 acres and add it to an adjacent lot that has road frontage to his son. He provided a rough sketch of his plans which board members reviewed. Mr. Donovan was told he will need to have his property surveyed and a detailed site plan for the next meeting.
Old/New Business

(7-Eleven Update. Variances will be needed if 7-Eleven decides to subdivide the property that the old restaurant was on.

( Dave Mason stated that there may be interest in constructing a 5,000 square foot building in Apple Tree Acres to produce tomato sauce.
No further business was discussed.

A motion to adjourn was made by Andrew Fink seconded by Gary Fink, voted and carried.  The meeting ended at 7:55 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michelle Smith, Town Clerk

      Don Cunningham, Town Supervisor

      Charlie Redinger, ZBA Chaiman

